


catch limit to address the U.S. relative impact on the stock including bycatch and discard and to
avoid excess fishing mortality, and complimentary conservation measures to reduce the catch,
discard and mortality of striped marlin, protect vulnerable life histories, and improve recreational
and small-boat opportunities.

The proposed catch limit exceeds recommendations and best available science for
international actions that will end overfishing and rebuild WCNPO striped marlin.

In the 14 years since the WCPFC adopted CMM 2010-10, NOAA Fisheries and the International
Scientific Committee for Tuna and Tuna-like Species in the North Pacific Ocean (ISC) have
demonstrated that the CMM 2010-10 catch limits are insufficient to end overfishing and rebuild
the stock. The proposed catch limit ignores the continued depleted status of WCNPO striped
marlin as overfished and subject to overfishing, the WCPFC Interim Rebuilding Plan for North
Pacific Striped Marlin (Interim Rebuilding Plan) adopted in
reduce
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below current levels in order to rebuild the stock. The Proposed Rule instead allows an
INCREASE in catch on overfished striped marlin and takes no steps to minimize catch or excess
mortality. MSA 304(i) does not absolve NOAA Fisheries from acting with common sense and
consistent with best available science to address the U.S. relative impact on this depleted stock
and to build sustainable highly migratory species.


